Park Springs Neighborhood Association
Minutes of February 4, 2014 General Membership Meeting

I Call to Order and Introductions — President John Williams called the meeting to order at 7:05pm.

Il Guest Speakers: Greg Pearson and Steve Oleson

“The Art of Falconry: Hunting with Hawks and Falcons”
Greg, a PSNA member, and Steve have served as President of the Texas Hawking Association, one of the largest
hawking associations in North America. Both have falconry licenses and permits from the US and the state of
Texas.

11 Membership meeting convenes: Minutes of Previous Meeting, Membership Report; Treasurer’s Report
—motion made by Vicki McFarland and seconded by Sharon Bramblett to accept the minutes of the
November, 2013 general meeting. No treasurer’s report was presented due to the absence of the
Treasurer.

IV.  President’s Report and report on items of neighborhood interest
Realignment of Gregg Manor Rd from the school campus to Riata Ford should begin soon, along with

Re-signalization of US 290 from Riata Ford to Lexington St. It was reported that this project will take 7-

8 months to complete.
Signal Light at “Duett’s Corner” should begin installation soon

Braker Lane has begun to be constructed between 973 and Taylor Lane
Primary Election Day is Tuesday March 4. Early voting begins February 18

May 10 Election Day for City of Manor Council Members and Manor ISD Trustees

Manor Development continues: Wal-Mart opens Feb. 19; Medical Tower is under construction;

Bell Farms, Shadow Glen, and Presidential Glenn all are opening new sections of
Construction.
VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED for PSNA officers and Nominating Committee
Elections will be held at our May meeting for President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and
Webmaster. YOU CAN VOLUNTEER by calling John at 512-278-1516.
\Y Reports from members — Emergency Services District 12 Commissioner Ron Fowler reported that ESD
12 is getting ready to build the fire station on Hogeye Road. This will be a 24/7 operation but no ambulance
will be attached to the station. He also reported that ESD 12 has realized a $40,000 increase in income due to
the 2% rate increase. Two new custom built fire engines have been ordered because the engines currently in
use are “worn out”. He also reported that ESD 12 meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month
beginning at 6:30 p.m. at the Manor Fire Station.

Ann Brockenbrough has been in communication with the developers of the Hidden Lakes subdivision
located at Parsons and Lockwood Roads. This parcel is 404 acres and Anne is working with the developer to
see if the parcel would qualify for partial funding for a ranch to keep the landscape intact.

VIll.  The meeting adjourned at 8:25p.m.

Next PSNA membership meeting: Tuesday, May 6 — 7pm Crowe’s Nest Farm
Minutes compiled by Vicki - PSNA Secretary



